
13/08/2025

H.E. António Guterres
Secretary-General
United Nations
New York, NY 10017
USA

Dear Mr. Secretary-General,

I am pleased to confirm that CARE supports the Ten Principles of the UN Global Compact with
respect to human rights, labor, environment and anti-corruption. With this commitment, we
express our intent to support the Global Compact advancing these principles, and will make a
clear statement of this commitment to our stakeholders and the general public.

We also pledge to participate in and engage with the UN Global Compact in the following way(s):
CARE USA is committed to actively participating in the UN Global Compact through the following
activities: • Engaging with Global Compact Members: CARE will collaborate with fellow members
to influence and support private sector efforts to address poverty and gender inequality through
strengthened sustainability practices. • Leveraging the CARE Corporate Council: CARE will use
this platform to promote collaborative programming, share best practices, and drive thought
leadership on gender equality and corporate responsibility. • Supporting Issue Platforms and
Workstreams: CARE could contribute to the Compact’s supply chain and social workstreams,
bringing its expertise in gender equity and community engagement to help shape responsible
business practices. • Engaging with Local Networks: CARE could participate in Global Compact
Local Networks to deepen regional engagement and bring localized solutions to global
challenges. Annual Report: https://www.care.org/annual-reports/ 

We recognize that a key requirement for participation in the Global Compact is the submission
of a Communication on Engagement (COE) that describes our organization’s efforts to support
the implementation of the ten principles and to engage with the Global Compact. We support
public accountability and transparency, and therefore commit to report on progress within two
years of joining the Global Compact and every two years thereafter according to the Global
Compact COE policy. 

Sincerely yours,

Michelle Nunn,
President/CEO at CARE
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